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December 15, 2017 
 
 
 
The Honorable Bill Sample, Co-Chair 
Arkansas Legislative Council  
320 State Capitol 
Little Rock, AR 72210 
 
The Honorable Jim Dotson, Co-Chair 
Arkansas Legislative Council  
320 State Capitol 
Little Rock, AR 72210 
 
Dear Senator Sample and Representative Dotson:  
 
As Chairs of the Arkansas Lottery Oversight Subcommittee of the Arkansas Legislative 
Council, in compliance with ACA §§ 6-85-220 (b) and 23-115-1101 (b), we wish to inform you 
that our Subcommittee met six times during the 2017 calendar year and reports the following 
findings and recommendations:  
 

 The Arkansas Lottery Oversight Subcommittee should continue monitoring the 
business plan designed by Camelot Global, 
 

 The Arkansas Lottery Oversight Subcommittee should continue to provide oversight to 
the Office of the Lottery’s implementation of Camelot Global’s business plan; and 
 

 The Arkansas Lottery Oversight Subcommittee should continue to monitor the funds 
available to guarantee the Arkansas Academic Challenge Scholarship remains solvent 
within its parameters. 

Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any questions concerning this report. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Senator Keith Ingram      Representative Chris Richey 
Co-Chair        Co-Chair 


